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Tischler, Tarin

From: Tischler, Tarin
Sent: Friday, April 15, 2022 11:56 AM
To: Tom.Rehyansky@RangerConstruction.com
Cc: DeFreitas, Michele; Scott, Patrick
Subject: Ranger Construction Industries Inc. (EPAID: FLD984183970) Exit Interview

Mr. Rehyansky, 
 
This email serves as an exit interview for the 04/13/2022 compliance evaluation inspection of Ranger Construction 
Industries Inc. located at 4510 Glades Cut Off Rd Fort Pierce, FL 34981. Thank you for taking time out of your busy 
schedules to show inspectors around your facility and explain the facility processes. As discussed during the inspection, 
the Department is requesting some additional documentation to determine compliance with state and federal 
hazardous waste and used oil regulations.  
 
Thank you for the submittals to the Department thus far. I appreciate your promptness in submitting the documentation 
we discussed. At this time, the Department is requesting the following additional submittals: 
 

1. Photo documentation of second used oil tank clearly labeled “Used Oil.” 
At the time of the inspection, your facility had two (2) 350-gallon used oil tanks, but only one was properly labeled 
“Used Oil.” Please apply a proper label to the second tank and second photo documentation of both tanks with 
visible labeling.  
 
2. Clean secondary containment holding used oil spills. 
Please make it a practice to regularly clean the oil residue in the secondary containment system observed during the 
inspection. Send photo documentation of both secondary containments used during oil changes  clean and free of 
oil residue. 
 
3. Documents of batteries returned to manufacturer for core charge.  
Facility representatives informed inspectors that vehicle batteries generated at the facility are returned to the 
manufacturer. Please send any documentation / receipts you have of these transactions. 
 
4. SPCC Plan 
Please send a copy of the facility’s SPCC plan. I understand this is a lot to scan and may take some time. 
 
 
Thank you for your cooperation in the Department’s inspection procedures. As I continue to review your submittals 
and documentation from the inspection, the Department may request additional information. Please do not hesitate 
to reach out to me with any questions or concerns regarding your required submittals. 
 
 
 

Thank you, 
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Tarin Tischler 
Environmental Specialist II 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
Southeast District – West Palm Beach 
3301 Gun Club Road, MSC 7210-1 
West Palm Beach, FL 33406  
Tarin.Tischler@FloridaDEP.gov 
Office: 561.681.6680 

 
 


